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Dear Medford Lakes Resident,

The Medford Lakes Police Department would like to remind you of few things which may go unnoticed with all the excitement of preparing for this year’s Canoe Carnival. This is especially important for homeowners surrounding the Aetna’s and hosting parties.
For security purposes, the police department recommends that you keep both the front and back yards of your home well lighted to discourage trespassers. You should also lock the door to the front of your residence to discourage unwanted guests and persons looking for a theft opportunity.  Motor vehicle doors should also be locked regardless of where they are parked. Alcohol should be centralized in an area where it can be supervised by adults and not accessible to underage persons.
Extra personnel from the Evesham Police Department and the Medford Township Police Department will be used to augment the Medford Lakes Police Department patrols on the evening of Canoe Carnival. Extra patrols should effectively control the loitering and other problems associated with the carnival. Party guests should arrive early as designated streets will be closed to vehicular traffic at 7:30 pm.  Handicapped parking is available by contacting the Colony Office. Please see the Colony News for the designated streets to be closed.

The police department has historically received noise complaints associated with parties lasting into the early morning hours. Canoe Carnival is a community event, which is declared as an exception under the current noise ordinance. Excessive noise is prohibited after 12:00 midnight on Canoe Carnival. Please lower all volume after midnight to an acceptable level.

Most importantly, please have a safe and wonderful Canoe Carnival. Should you have any questions please contact the police department at 654-2156. Thank you.
Sincerely,

Chief Robert Dugan
